
MEMBERS OF THE CLASS OF 2024
January 23, 2024

The last few weeks of school are very busy, especially for Seniors. As you try to fulfill your
obligations and still have time to enjoy the activities and traditions of Madison-Plains High School
hopefully the information below will keep you informed and enable you to meet all of your
obligations. Please read carefully. 

Senior meeting - 7:45am
a. Jane Beery - discuss scholarship packets 
b. Mrs. Stoughton - scholarships, final transcripts, senior activity and future plan sheets
c. Ms. Robbins  - community service and misc. senior announcements
d. Mrs. Quire- discuss graduation procedures and time frames
e. Mr. Huffman - year end information/Exiting Senior Follow-up Survey/request early release(behavior)
f.  Senior Class Officers - misc. information
Two Hour Delay - Teacher Inservice
Parent Teacher Conferences from 3:30 until 7:30pm
Parent Teacher Conferences  from 3:30 until 6:30pm
Student deadline for the MP Scholarship Foundation Application
NO SCHOOL
NO SCHOOL - President's Day
Teacher deadline for student evaluation forms for MP Scholarship Foundation Scholarship
Two Hour Delay - Teacher Inservice
End of 3rd Nine Weeks 
NO SCHOOL - Teacher Inservice
Begin 4th Nine Weeks

Grade Cards available online

TOLLES Spring Break - No School

NO SCHOOL - Spring Break

Senior Activity and future plan sheets due to Mrs. Stoughton.

Two Hour Delay - Teacher Inservice

PROM 7-10 pm 

Final transcript form must be turned into the guidance office for the college you plan to
attend or your final transcript will not be sent and you will not be able to register for classes.
No checks will be accepted after this date for school fees. Only payment online,cash, or money orders.
CCP books need to be returned by this date or they will be added to your school fees
Scholastic Awards Program - 6:30pm - by invitation only
Final Exams
Final Exams & senior's last day
Tolles Certification Ceremony - 7:00PM
All fees must be paid by this date to receive your diploma the night of graduation
No fees will be accepted the night of graduation.

Jan. 23 -

Jan 31-
Feb. 8 -
Feb. 13 -
Feb. 15 -
Feb. 16
Feb. 19 -
Feb. 22 -
Feb. 28 -
March 14 -
March 15-
March 18-

March 24 -

March 25-April 1

March 25-March 29

April 15-

April 24-

May 4 -

May 1 - 

May 15 - 
May 16 -
May 17 -
May 20 -
May 20 & 21 -
May 23



May 23 MANDATORY GRADUATION PRACTICE 

May 24 - GRADUATION…CLASS OF 2024…7:00 P.M.
SENIORS SHOULD BE HERE BY 6:15 P.M.

Composite pictures will begin at 8:30 AM and practice will immediately follow.
Bring your cap and gown for pictures
You must be on time and attend in order to walk at Graduation.

RESERVED SEATING!!

ANNOUNCEMENTS
BE HERE BY 6:15 P.M.

ONCE YOU ARE IN THESE AREAS PLEASE STAY THERE. DO NOT RUN BACK AND FORTH TO THE COMMONS.

OPENING REMARKS

PRESENTATION OF DIPLOMAS

CLOSING REMARKS

RECESSIONAL

Graduate Reserved Seats-

Handicapped seating- 

 each senior will have two reserved seats on the floor with their name on them.

will be available. Please let Mrs. Quire know in advance so seating may
be provided. Please let her know also if they are in a wheelchair.

1.  
2.  Girls meet in the library. Boys meet in Auditorium.
3.  If you decorate the top of your hat it must be school appropriate and approved by Mr. Huffman. 
      No tennis shoes or flip flops are to be worn. Girls should wear a light colored dress and
      boys should wear dress slacks with dress shirt and tie. No jeans please.

Spacing for the processional will be arms length apart. All turns should be sharp and precise.
Be sure to stay in the proper order and in the row assigned.

Seniors remain standing, boys remove hats in unison for the opening remarks when the student
approaches the podium. Class sits in unison after opening remarks (hats should be replaced
after student is finished.)

Each row will rise as directed and practiced during rehearsal. After the presentation
of diploma to the last person in that row, and that person goes back to their seat, then that row
is seated and the next row will stand. After all diplomas have been given, and the last row is seated,
the class president will come to the podium for the tassel ceremony. Tassel is moved from the
right side to the left side and this will be done in unison and on cue. You will stand for this ceremony.
Please refrain from tossing caps, if you do, they are your responsibility.

Remain standing for the closing remarks.

Class will leave following the same spacing pattern as practiced.

If you received an Honor Society Stole please turn it in before 
you leave.


